
Edgartown Board of Health 

Minutes  

August 9, 2022 at 2:30 Via Zoom 

In Attendance  

Chris Edwards: Chairperson  

Candace A. Nichols: Board Member  

Gretchen Regan: Board Member  

Matt Poole: Health Agent  

Celena Guimaraes: Assistant to the BOH  

 
Meeting called to order at 2:30 

Meeting Minutes for July 12th were approved.  

Payroll: Payroll for July 20 – August 2nd were approved. Chris Edwards moved for the board to vote in 
order to give Matt Poole authority to sign off for payrolls, after the board via email receives payroll.  

Pooper Scooper: Matt Poole shared a draft of the pooper-scooper regulation. The Board asked to 
enforce pet owners to carry bags to scoop their dog’s solid waste and not enter private property if they 
were previously informed by the owner to keep off. Regulation will be voted on, at the September 27th 
meeting.  

IHC HRSA Grant: Matt presented the letter he wrote to IHC being in full support of the HRSA grant.  

Slough Cove Rd Complaint: A complaint received from the Dunham’s Corner Residents Association 
against a property in Slough Cove Road was presented to the Board. The complaint will have to be 
further evaluated and possibly granted a search warrant.  

Covid Update: The Vineyard has been officially rated as a low risk county based on local ranking, as of 
today (08/09) 

New Business: 

Potential Turkey and Other Non-domestic Feeding Reg: Matt Poole also presented a draft of a 
regulation prohibiting the public of feeding wild animals in a nuisance manner. The board expressed 
interest in this regulation and asked for further development.  

Unfinished Business: 

The health Agent briefed the board on upcoming applications with hearing anticipated in the following 
months.  

Closing: The meeting was adjourned at 3:31 pm.  

 


